A BRIEF HISTORY OF MANNERING PARK COUNTRY WOMENS ASSOCIATION 1958-2008
On 31st July 1958 a group of local women met with Mrs H. Sneddon (Northumberland Group President) in the home of Mrs D. Gunning (in Montrose Street Mannering Park) to discuss the feasibility of forming a branch of the Country Womens Association at Mannering Park.
As the Electricity Commission was in the planning stage to build a power station at Mannering Park it was known that following such a large project new houses, school and other community facilities would be required. The little known “fishing village” of Mannering Park was to grow and the Country Womens Association saw a role it could play for the isolated women and their families who would make up the community. One month after that first meeting on the 19th August 1958 12 ladies met and the inaugural Country Womens Association meeting took place and Mrs D. Gunning was elected first branch president along with other appropriate office bearers. One year later on 20th August 1959 the branches first birthday picnic was held at Wyee – that’s a good story which received great publicity in the local press.

The branch continued to embrace CWA whole heartily and won a silver bell in its first year for outstanding handicrafts. That bell is still in use today, especially at meetings when the President needs to bring chattering women to order. Two years after inception, on 5th April 1960, land was donated in Warwick Avenue by Mrs W. Spencer to enable rooms to be built. On 20th June 1960 a special meeting was called to approve the purchase from the Department of Interior, of a building which could be moved from Greta Migrant Camp to our land. With a CWA Head Office loan and in conjunction with the Mannering Park Anglican Committee, who purchased part of the building for placement on their own block of land to enable them to commence church services in Mannering Park, the building arrived in pieces and was eventually erected due to the work of volunteers and members of the Wyong Council’s donation of 50 pounds. The rooms were known as the “rest rooms”. The total cost was 250 pounds (valued at 2000 pounds). The first meeting was held in the rooms on 6th December 1960.
One of the early fund raisers for the hall equipment included a Junior Queen Competition. The inaugural winner was Lorna Graham, who still lives in Mannering Park, now Mrs Tomkins. The rooms served the community well and over the years have been used by the Doyalson-Wyee RSL for Anzac Day services, church groups and Sunday School, arts exhibits, family parties and weddings, polling booth, after school care, Biggest Morning Tea, hair dresser, art group, scrap book group, Neighbour Hood Watch, to name a few. In February 1961 a request came from the Department of Education to lease the Rooms for kindergarten, first and second classes. These classes commenced on 12th September 1961 and continued until the school buildings were completed on 16th October 1964 (3 years).

As a loan to Head Office was paid off another was taken and this time to purchase chairs, electric jug and a radiogram. All loans were promptly repaid and Mannering Park CWA was known for its ability to “put a case” to Head Office for a loan. We did this again in 2007 with success to enable us to undertake our present extensions. Over the years hall improvements continued, masonite on the floor in 1964, in 2008 masonite removed and replaced with a vinyl surface. In that same year, 1964, kitchen cupboards were installed and an area screened off for the visiting doctor, Dr. Armstrong’s use. He continued to use the rooms for many years.
During the past 50 years Mannering Park CWA has held baby showers, exhibitions of work, garage sales, Mothers Day and Christmas Stalls, numerous raffles, outings, kangaroo fur and craft workshops, Melbourne Cup luncheons, international luncheons, art exhibitions, fashion parades, hosted visiting speakers on numerous topics from charities and health organisations, hosted group conferences and welcomed State Presidents to name a few.

Members have supported all aspects of CWA activities with attendance at State and Group Conferences. Presently we have two members on Group Committee and one involved in hospital visiting. We have also entered craft, cooking, international, cultural competitions with some success. A very generous branch since its inception we continue to support local hospitals (initially Morisset and then Wyong when it was built), the home less, sick, elderly, new mothers and international work. More recently we have been in the forefront of drought relief work and lobbying for better transport services.
Our Rooms have served us well and over 50 years improvements have been made,

. However in 2007 it was decided that major work must be undertaken to preserve the building and make it more user friendly. Again we sought Head Office support plus applied for numerous grants (some successful) and the hall improvements plus the “shed”, which now houses our toilets and storage area, new paths, deck, fence, gates, water tanks and garden are the result of two years fund raising and hard work by many and especially our project managers, Lyn and Ken Douglas. Delta Electricity came to Mannering Park under the name of the Electricity Commission almost the same time as the CWA was formed in Mannering Park and they have continued to support us over many years and more recently with new signage and our water watch kit which monitors lake health.
Our first President, Mrs D. Gunning continued her vision well into the year 1971 when she was made the Branch Patron having served most of those years as President. The Branch has been so active and members so keen that in recent years we meet weekly for friendship, fortnightly for machine embroidery group, and monthly for meeting. Our annual anniversary, which also includes international and cultural, product is so well attended the local community hall has to be hired to cater for the numbers and the local school which once used our Rooms is a highlight of that day.
A list of Presidents, Secretaries, and Treasurers of the past 50years is included in our history display but a list of our ordinary members is not. This does not mean we do not value the “ordinary member”, on the contrary they are the back bone of our branch for without them we would not be here celebrating 50 years.

At Mannering Park Country Womens Association we have “Pride in our Past, Faith in our Future”
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